
Ministry Update
We are so thankful for your continued prayers and 
support for our ministry! The Lord has blessed 
greatly in this season, and we are so thankful!

We have really enjoyed our new meeting location in 
the bigger hotel! It has really worked well for our 
group, and we have room to grow. At the end of 
March, we had our first Easter service there with 61 
in attendance! We couldn't believe how many 
people came to celebrate our Risen Lord together! It 
was such a special day with people bringing family 
and friends to enjoy the fellowship. 

We are also so happy to report that there have been 
5 salvations in the last two months! This has been a 
huge prayer request for the last several years, and it is such a wonderful blessing to see the fruit of our 
labor! Every prayer letter, we ask for prayer for our lost friends, and what a joy it is to report this amazing 
answer. Thank you for your prayers! Keep praying! There are many more! In April, we also had our first 
baptism service as a church, and baptized 9 people. We used the pool at the hotel, and unfortunately it 
was really cold that day, but the cold water couldn't dampen our spirits! It was amazing to baptize 9 people, 
one of them being our daughter Kynlee. This was a huge milestone for our little church!

For Mother's Day, we were able to serve the teachers and staff at a local primary school again this year. 
We donated cupcakes and coffee, and helped set up the room to serve the staff. It was great to praise and 
encourage local teachers as they invest in the lives of children. The school has really had a difficult time 
this year, and we are hoping for the opportunity to serve them more often and share Christ with them. 
Please pray for this!

At the end of May, we applied for the renewal of our visas 
to stay in South Africa. This is always a long process with 
tons of paperwork. We are thankful that the application 
process is finished, but now we have to wait. It could take 
8-12 months, but we are really praying that the visas 
would come in by September. Our current visas expire in 
October. If the new visas don't come back in time, it won't 
be a huge problem, but will limit our ability to travel. 
Please pray with us for this!

Thank you for your faithfulness! None of this would be 
possible without these partnerships.

Family Update
At the end of April, my dad, sister, brother-in-law, and niece came for a visit. We planned our baptism 
service so that they could be there to witness such a special occasion. We had a wonderful time with them 
here! We love when family visit, and we are able to show them our beautiful country and what God is doing 
here. I'm especially thankful they were able to see Kynlee be baptized and celebrate that decision with her. 
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